
 

Construction Update: Crews to Remove and Replace Concrete on Southernmost 
Roundabout For About Three Weeks Beginning Monday, April 1, 2024 

Update as of Thursday, March 28, 2024 
NOTE: All construction is weather permitting and is subject to changes without notice. 

CONTACTS for questions and concerns or to sign up for email updates on the project: 
Patti Watson, 505-245-3134 office; 505-269-9691 cell; pattiw@cwastrategic.com 
 
As construction is continuing to wrap on the I-25 Business Loop Reconstruction Project in Truth or 
Consequences, crews 
have determined that 
some of the concrete 
pavement placed on the 
southernmost 
roundabout need to be 
removed and replaced.  

 
Beginning Monday, 
April 1 and lasting for 
about three weeks, 
through Monday, April 
22, 2024, the 
northbound lane of 
North Date Street will 
be closed from just 
above the parking lot 
to the Sierra County 
Government Building 
to the second 
roundabout. There will 
also be occasional 
closures of the 
northbound lanes at 
the second 
roundabout. 
 
Northbound traffic on Date Street can use East 9th Ave to North Silver Street to Silver Street to Smith Street as 
a detour. Northbound traffic on Date Street can access New School Road by taking Barton Street to North 
Pershing Street. 
 
We apologize for the inconvenience. By closing the northbound lanes entirely, crews estimate they can reduce 
the repair time from six weeks to three weeks. 
 
Motorists are encouraged to use extra caution in this construction area, obey lower posted speed 
limits and allow extra time to reach their destinations.  
 
Regular work hours will be 7 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday-Friday although the contractor may work longer hours or on 
weekends as needed. Access will be maintained to all businesses during construction.  
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